
 1

 
 

 
CONFERENCE OF INTERMOUNTAIN 

ARCHIVISTS 
 

CONFERENCE EDITION, MAY 2006 
 

Issue #104 
 

EDITOR’S NOTE 
 
Welcome to the CIMA Con-
ference newsletter! This 
year’s annual CIMA meet-
ing is being held in Ogden, 
Utah, on May 11-13, 2006.  
It promises to be another 
informative and exciting 
meeting, so if you haven’t 
registered, please do so 
soon!  If you’ve already 
registered, you will receive 
the program and schedule 
shortly; if not, the same in-
formation can be found at 
the end of this issue of the 
newsletter.  
 
The leadership of CIMA is 
considering changes to the 

organization and the news-
letter, so be sure and at-
tend the annual business 
meeting at 9:00AM on Fri-
day, May 12, if you want to 
provide input.  Take note of 
the article about candidates 
for leadership positions in 
CIMA and decide whom you 
would like to vote for.  
CIMA leadership is partici-
pating in a retreat after the 
conference to talk about 
the future of CIMA, so if 
you have ideas or opin-
ions—and don’t we all?—be 
sure to pass them along to 
the leadership at the meet-
ings. 
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Also please note that after 
consultation with CIMA 
leadership and our spon-
sors, we have decided that 
there will be no vendors 
this year, so that members 
may spend more time net-
working with each other 
and attending sessions.  
We love our vendors!  So 
watch for their return at fu-
ture meetings. 
 
Exciting plans are in the air 
for future conferences; we 
are planning to hold our fall 
caucus at Utah State Uni-
versity, so they can show 
off their new library; and 
discussions are in progress 
for a possible joint confer-
ence with the Society of 
Rocky Mountain Archivists 
in 2007.  So be sure and 
watch the newsletter and 
the website for more up-
dates on future meetings 
and conferences. 
 
And as always, if you have 
anything you would like to 
see in the CIMA newsletter, 
send it to the address listed 
below.  See you in Ogden! 
 
Roy Webb, C.A. 
Special Collections 
J. Willard Marriott Library 

University of Utah 
295 S. 1500 E. 
Salt Lake City, UT 84109 
(801) 585-3073 
roy.webb@utah.edu 
 

 
MESSAGE 

FROM THE PRESIDENT OF 
THE CONFERENCE OF 
INTERMOUNTAIN AR-

CHIVISTS 
 
 We have had a won-
derful year concerning our 
Conference of Intermoun-
tain Archivist activities.  To 
begin, our fall caucus at the 
Utah State Archives and 
Historical Society was well 
planned, well attended, and 
enriching.  In addition to 
this, we successfully over-
came several challenges 
that presented themselves 
during the first part of the 
year.  First, we found a 
volunteer to replace our 
treasurer who resigned 
mid-term in order to take a 
position at the Kansas 
State Historical Society.  
Then, we guided through 
the legal morass of re-
establishing CIMA’s non-
profit organizational status.  
Finally, we found a person 
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to pick up the operation of 
our newsletter after it be-
came apparent that our 
newsletter editor had 
ceased to live within the 
boundaries of CIMA’s juris-
diction. 
 
 Now we are in the 
process of planning and 
making arrangements for 
an outstanding spring cau-
cus.  This work has been 
ongoing for several months 
now, and CIMA’s members 
will be very pleased with 
the results of all the hard 
work various volunteers 
have done so far to put the 
spring program together.  
So put May 11th and 12th on 
your calendars and travel 
to Odgen, Utah for a very 
promising time among 
friends and in fascinating 
sessions.  [We will have a 
pre-caucus workshop on 
May 11, and then a recep-
tion that evening.  The cau-
cus’s main sessions will be 
held on May 12th.  Please 
refer to the caucus’ pro-
gram on CIMA’s website for 
details.] 
 
 I have specifically not 
mentioned anyone’s name 
in this message because we 

have so many good mem-
bers who have contributed 
to the success of our or-
ganization this year.   It 
has been a genuine pleas-
ure to work with all of 
those who have given of 
their time and talents to 
make CIMA an effective 
and worthwhile professional 
group.  I encourage you to 
support CIMA wholeheart-
edly in the forthcoming 
year.  This year’s officers 
and volunteers have done 
so much on your behalf, 
and next year’s officers will 
prove themselves equally 
as good in providing you 
with professional opportuni-
ties to learn and enjoy be-
ing an archivist.  Become 
as involved as you can pos-
sible become; assist in re-
cruiting new members; and 
roll up your sleeves to pitch 
in and do the work that 
needs to be done to keep 
CIMA productive. 
 
 Thank you for a great 
year! 
 
Walter Jones 
President, 2005-06 
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CANDIDATES FOR CIMA 
LEADERSHIP POSITIONS 

 
The CIMA Nominating 
Committee has compiled a 
strong list of candidates for 
the various leadership posi-
tions to be contested in the 
upcoming elections.  Please 
peruse the following brief 
biographies and candidate 
statements before voting in 
the upcoming elections. 

 
President 

 
Kristi Young (Brigham 
Young  University)  
Provo, Utah 
 
I received my Master's in 
English with an emphasis in 
folklore from BYU in 1995.  
In August 2006, I will 
graduate from the Univer-
sity of North Texas School 
of Library and Information 
Science. I have been a 
member of CIMA since 
2001and have benefited 
from the expertise of mem-
ber of the organization.  As 
an archivist for a specialty 
archive (Wilson Folklore Ar-
chives at L. Tom Perry Spe-
cial Collections) I find it ex-
citing to supplement my 
folklore archive training 

with more traditional archi-
val skills.  I think that it can 
work vice versa as well.  I 
would work to create more 
diversity within the organi-
zation by recruiting mem-
bers from specialty archives 
as well as those in records 
management.  Closely re-
lated is a mentor program 
where new archivists or 
those new to CIMA can 
benefit by contact with ex-
perienced archivists.  This 
will create unity and colle-
giality among the members 
of CIMA. 
 

Treasurer 
 
[typically this position 
would be up for election 
this year but because of 
circumstances a temporary 
appointment has been 
made by the current CIMA 
present] 
 
Clint Bailey (University 
of Utah).  Salt Lake City, 
Utah 
 
Clint volunteered to fill the 
Treasurer position last year 
when Michael Church took 
another position and 
moved.  Clint has con-
sented to serve as Treas-
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urer for one more year.  
We are grateful for his will-
ingness to continue his fine 
work as Treasurer. 
 
Council (there are three 

slots open) 
 
Carrie Townley-Porter 
(Townley-Porter Associ-
ates).  Reno, Nevada  
 
Carrie Townley Porter, a 
member for CIMA since 
1975 and former president, 
is owner of Townley-Porter 
Associates, a Records and 
Information Management 
consulting firm based in 
Reno, Nevada.  Her work-
ing experience includes po-
sitions as Records Adminis-
trator for Caesars Tahoe 
Resort, Records Analyst for 
Sierra Pacific Power Com-
pany, and Curator of the 
manuscript collections in 
the  Special Collections De-
partment of the University 
of Nevada, Reno Library. 
She developed the Archives 
of the Episcopal Church in 
Nevada and served as His-
toriographer for 20 years. 
She developed the records 
management and archives 
program of and serves as 
Archivist for the Soropti-

mist International of 
Truckee Meadows and the 
Sierra Nevada Region and 
is Archivist for the Nevada 
State Sarah Winnemucca 
Statue Project. She is the 
archivist of the Jarbidge, 
Nevada, Archives Brigade 
which is working to save 
the history of the town of 
Jarbidge.  Carrie hopes to 
encourage more involve-
ment in CIMA by Nevada 
archivists and others in-
volved in archival work. 
 
Sam Nielsen (Brigham 
Young University—
Idaho).  Rexburg, Idaho 
 
I graduated with a MA in 
English. I worked at the 
Special Collections & Ar-
chives at Utah State Uni-
versity (as work-study, as-
sistantships, and full-time 
summers for several 
years). I did conservation 
work there, as well as took 
the Archives class from the 
curator there (A.J. Sim-
monds).  While getting the 
MLIS degree at University 
of Texas-Austin I volun-
teered at the Harry R. Ran-
som Humanities Research 
Center doing primarily 
phase boxes, and worked 
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half-time at the Perry-
Castaneda Library in their 
pamphlet binding unit. I 
also took classes in Preser-
vation (with Gary Frost), 
rare books (with Richard 
Oram) and publishing 
(Donald Davis). I also did a 
minor exhibit on St. Domi-
nic’s Press for them.  I 
hope to encourage more 
involvement in CIMA by 
Idaho archivists and related 
professionals 
 
Elizabeth Scott (Arizona 
Historical Foundation).  
Tempe, Arizona 
 
I am originally from the 
East Coast and have 
worked in various archival 
and library environments.  I 
received my MLS from the 
University at Albany, State 
University of New York.  I 
have worked in the Special 
Collections and Archives 
Department at Lafayette 
College in Easton PA, and 
as a Humanities Reference 
Librarian at Princeton Uni-
versity.  Prior to coming to 
Arizona in the summer of 
2004, I was a Reference 
Archivist at the Massachu-
setts Archives in Boston for 
four years.  I am currently 

an Archivist/Librarian at the 
Arizona Historical Founda-
tion in Tempe, AZ.  I have 
participated before in many 
archival organizations, 
mostly regional ones such 
as Mid-Atlantic Regional Ar-
chives Conference (MARAC) 
and New England Archivists 
(NEA). While a member of 
MARAC, I served on the 
Education Committee for 
two years and won a pres-
tigious scholarship to at-
tend one of their bi-annual 
meetings.  In 2005, I 
joined CIMA and the Soci-
ety of Southwest Archivists 
(SSA).  I have also been a 
member of the Society of 
American Archivists (SAA) 
since 1998.  I believe that 
regional organizations can 
really make a difference in 
the archival community 
through education, pro-
gramming and outreach to 
a smaller, select group.  I 
would like to become in-
volved with CIMA in order 
to experience that close-
knit regional feeling and to 
make a difference in the 
organization and our pro-
fession.  
 
Martha Andrews (New 
Mexico State Univer-
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sity).  Las Cruces, New 
Mexico 
 
I am a graduate of Welles-
ley College and received 
my MLIS from the Univer-
sity of Pittsburgh. I am cur-
rently processing archivist 
for the Hobson-Huntsinger 
University Archives, NMSU. 
Previously, I was archivist 
for The Madeira School in 
McLean, Virginia and also 
worked for many years at 
the Smithsonian Institu-
tion’s National Museum of 
American Art on its Inven-
tory of American Paintings 
project. I am particularly 
interested in advocacy is-
sues for institutional ar-
chives that co-exist with 
historical manuscript collec-
tions and have most re-
cently organized a panel for 
the CIMA conference on 
Ethical Issues confronting 
the profession. 
 

SALT LAKE COUNTY       
ARCHIVES NEWS 

New Archives Facility  
Funded 

During the FY2006 budget 
year process, Records Man-

agement & Archives re-
ceived $375,000.00 in 
funding to remodel their 
Records Center building to 
accommodate an archives 
facility. The project pro-
vides funding to remodel 
the existing records center 
building to house the 
County Archives and read-
ing room, as well as admin-
istrative offices and space 
for processing. Funding is 
also available to upgrade 
the parking lot and xeris-
cape the grounds.  The 
County Archives is cur-
rently located in the County 
Government Center.  Relo-
cation of the Archives to 
the Records Center building 
located at 4505 S. 5600 W. 
in West Valley City will con-
solidate both staff and re-
cords in one location.  The 
project is scheduled to be 
completed by December 
2006. 

Utah Manuscripts Associa-
tion Meeting Hosted by Salt 

Lake County 

In February, Salt Lake 
County Records Manage-
ment & Archives hosted the 
quarterly meeting of the 
Utah Manuscripts Associa-
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tion at the County Records 
Center-Wadsworth Build-
ing. The Association, com-
prised of representatives 
from archives and special 
collections libraries in Utah, 
meets quarterly to discuss 
common issues such as col-
lection management and 
also coordinates Archives 
Month activities.  The at-
tendees heard status re-
ports from members and 
updates on the County's 
archives remodeling pro-
ject.  Steve Sturgeon, cur-
rent chair of the associa-
tion, turned over leadership 
to incoming chair Linda 
Thatcher of the Utah State 
Historical Society, and in-
coming secretary Terry Ellis 
of Salt Lake County Re-
cords Management & Ar-
chives.  

For more information con-
tact:  

Terry Ellis 
County Records Manager 
Salt Lake County Records 
Management & Archives 
2001 S. State Street N4100 
Salt Lake City UT 84190 
(801) 468-2332 
Fax: (801) 468-3712 
tellis@slco.org 

 
ARCHIVAL BASICS 

WORKSHOP 
 

Do you want to extend the 
reach and effectiveness of 
your archives program?  
Are you frustrated with 
managers, resource alloca-
tors, colleagues, and others 
who “just don’t get it”? Do 
you lack time to advocate 
for archives?  Don’t retreat, 
muttering, to your process-
ing room! Join us for this 
full-day workshop that will 
inspire you to advocate for 
archival programs and give 
you the skills you need. 
You’ll learn how to effec-
tively describe the impor-
tance of archives, identify 
appropriate audiences for 
your message, and tailor 
messages to those audi-
ences. Last, you’ll learn 
how to fit advocacy into 
your busy schedule by 
making it a part of every-
thing that you do.  The 
workshop is presented in 
conjunction with the 
Northwest Archivists annual 
meeting in Butte, MT: 
Thursday, May 18, 2006, 
8:30 AM to 4 PM. 
 
Presenters: 
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Kathleen Roe, past presi-
dent Council of State Archi-
vists Rand Jimerson, past 
president Society of Ameri-
can Archivists 
  
Cost 
$80 per participant, includ-
ing lunch. Maximum regis-
tration of 20 people. 
  
Registration deadline: April 
15, 2006 
  
For more information and 
registration materials, visit 
the Northwest Archivists 
2006 conference website: 
http://weblib.lib.umt.edu/fa
culty/mccrea/nwa/nwainde
x.htm 
 
Also note that the North-
west Archivists conference 
will be well worth attend-
ing! Registration is only 
$60, and lodging and sub-
sistence in Butte is very af-
fordable. 
 
[Please note: the Editor 
apologizes profusely for the 
late appearance of this item 
in the newsletter.] 
 

 

WEBER STATE UNIVERSITY 
REOPENS POW EXHIBIT 

 
The Prisoners of War in 
Ogden exhibit originally 
opened in October 2005 in 
conjunction with the 5th 
Annual Utah Construction/ 
Utah International Sympo-
sium which dealt with 
“Building America’s Na-
tional Defense: 1939-
1975.”  From day one, Spe-
cial Collections received 
calls from various commu-
nity members who had in-
teraction with the prisoners 
held at Defense Depot 
Ogden.  As a result of the 
interest, a team was cre-
ated to expand the exhibit 
from 20 photographs to 
more than 70, and to con-
duct oral interviews.  Six-
teen interviews were done 
with POW widows, former 
guards, people who worked 
with the prisoners- Both 
German and Italian- at 
DDO, and members of the 
community who lived near 
the compound.  One of the 
interviewees, Robert Busico 
said: 
In fact we would invite 
them to our home to have 
Sunday dinner.  “There was 
four of them.  They were 
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very, very courteous, po-
lite, and they’d do anything 
to help you.  In fact I would 
go pick them up in my little 
car and bring them home, 
of course they had to have 
this escort.  And then I 
would take them back.  So 
we did this about every 
Sunday.” 
 
Cleone Battisti, a widow of 
an Italian prisoner of war, 
talked about the first time 
she met her husband: 
“The lady that had a desk 
by mine, we were standing 
downstairs on our break, 
having a Coke and we got 
there and some of the pris-
oners were walking past on 
the other side of the room.  
I said ‘Well look at that one 
over there . . . That one 
with the wide shoulders, lit-
tle tiny waist, he’s got hips 
and a butt a woman would 
be proud of.’...I didn’t know 
it but she happened to 
have an Italian boyfriend.  
Word got back to the one I 
was talking about.  So I 
was going up the stairs one 
day and I hear, ‘Can I 
companion you up the 
stairs?’  I turned around 
and it was the prisoner I 
had described.  So that 

started the conversation.” 
 
The project included taped 
and videotaped interviews 
that were conducted by li-
brary staff including Sarah 
Langsdon, Patti Umscheid, 
Ruby Licona, Linda Sillitoe, 
and Melissa Johnson.  
Sarah Langsdon, Assistant 
Curator of Special Collec-
tions, edited and complied 
a “greatest quotes” DVD 
from the interviews.   
 

The exhibit reopened 
on March 9, 2006 with a 
lecture by Allan Kent Pow-
ell, author of Splinters of a 
Nation: German Prisoners 
of War in Utah followed by 
a reception.  Fourteen of 
the sixteen interviewees at-
tended with their families, 
as well as a large number 
of students, faculty, and 
community members.  It 
proved to be one of the 
most successful events 
sponsored by the Stewart 
Library.  The exhibit now 
stands in the new entry 
way of the Stewart Library 
where it will be showcased 
until Fall 2006.  Along with 
the photographs, which are 
enhanced by oral history 
quotes, there is also on 
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display three cases of 
memorabilia collected dur-
ing the interviews.  For fur-
ther information, please 
contact Sarah Langsdon at 
(801)626-6337, or email at 
slangsdon@weber.edu 
 
 
MORMON HISTORY ASSO-

CIATION 
 

The Mormon History 
Association will hold its an-
nual conference May 25-28, 
in Casper, Wyoming.  For a 
complete overview of the 
conference program, visit 
www.mhahome.org. 

The sesquicentennial 
of the Willie and Martin 
handcart tragedy will be 
one of many subjects ex-
plored at the conference.  
Pre-conference tours in-
clude visits to Fort Laramie 
and Fort Casper, as well as 
Independence Rock, Devil’s 
Gate, and Martin’s Cove.  
The post-conference tour 
will include a visit to the 
Buffalo Bill Historical Center 
on Western History and the 
McCracken Research Li-
brary.  Visits to Wyoming’s 
Big Horn Basin and the Lit-

tle Bighorn National Monu-
ment are also included.   

Persons planning to 
attend the conference are 
encouraged to register 
early.  On-line registration 
is available on the website.  
For questions regarding the 
conference, contact Mike 
Landon, program chair, at 
LandonMN@ldschurch.org 
or Mormon History Associa-
tion Executive Directors,  
Larry and Alene King, at 
klarry@comcast.net. 
 
 

SOCIETY OF ROCKY 
MOUNTAIN ARCHIVISTS 

ANNUAL MEETING 
 
The Society of Rocky Moun-
tain Archivists (SRMA) an-
nounces its Spring Confer-
ence and Annual Business 
Meeting to take place at the 
Bessemer Historical Society 
in Pueblo, CO on June 2, 
2006  The meeting, enti-
tled, Still and Moving Im-
ages: The Management and 
Preservation of Photo-
graphs and Film will include 
talks from Paul Eisloeffel-
from the Nebraska State 
Historical Society and Leslie 
Shores from the American 
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Heritage Center in Laramie, 
WY. Using a workshoptype 
presentation, these speak-
ers will introduce you to 
still and moving images 
and the issues of manage-
ment, preservation and use 
associated with them. 
 
For registration informa-
tion, go to our website, 
www.SRMArchivists.org and 
click on “meet-
ings/conferences” or con-
tact: Monte Kniffen, (303) 
565-5406,archives@ re-
demptorists-denver.org. 
 
Registration deadline is 
May 25th, so act quickly! 
 
 

CIMA OFFICERS 
2005 – 2007 

 
President (2005-2006) 
Walter Jones  
J. Willard Marriott Library  
University of Utah 
295 South 1500 East 
Salt Lake City, UT 84112-
0860 
(801) 581-8863 
walter.jones@utah.edu 
 

Vice-President/ 
President Elect  
(2005-2006) 
Melanie Sturgeon 
Arizona State Library, Ar-
chives and Public Records 
1700 W. Washington 
Phoenix, AZ  
(602) 542-4159 
msturgeo@lib.az.us 
 
Secretary (2005-2007) 
Michael Frazier 
Lied Library 
University of Nevada, Las 
Vegas 
4505 Maryland Pkwy 
Box 457032 
Las Vegas, NV  89154 
(702) 895-2244 
michael.frazier@ccmail.ne-
vada.edu 
 
Treasurer (2005-2006) 
Clint Bailey 
Records Center 
J.. Willard Marriott Library 
University of Utah 
295 South 1500 East 
Salt Lake City, UT 84112-
0860 
(801) 581-8242 
clint.bailey@utah. edu 
 
CIMA COUNCIL MEMBERS 

 
Karen Carver (2005-2007) 
J Willard Marriot Library 
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University of Utah 
295 South 1500 East 
Salt Lake City, UT 84112-
0860 
(801) 585-3076  
karen.carver@utah.edu  
 
Joyce Marshall- 
Moore (2004-2006) 
Lied Library 
University of Nevada, Las 
Vegas 
4505 Maryland Pkwy, Box 
457010 
Las Vegas, NV 89154 
(702) 895-2246 
joyce.marshall@ccmail.nev
ada.edu 
 
Terry Ellis (2004-2006) 
Salt Lake County Records 
Management and Archives 
2001 South State, Suite 
N4400 
Salt Lake City, UT 84190-
3000 
(801) 468-2332 
tellis@slco.org 
 
Janet Seegmiller (2005-
2007) 
Gerald R Sherratt Library 

35 W Center Street 
Cedar City, UT 84724 
Southern Utah University 
435-865-8434 
seegmiller@suu.edu  
 
Karen Kearns (2004-2006) 
Idaho State University Li-
brary 
Campus Box 8089 
Branson Library, Box 3006 
Pocatello, Idaho  83209 
kearkare@isu.edu 
 
Roy Webb (2005-2007) 
J Willard Marriott Library 
University of Utah 
295 South 1500 East 
Salt Lake City, UT 84112-
0860 
(801) 585-3073 
roy.webb@utah.edu 
 
NOMINATING COMMITTEE 

 
J. Gordon Daines, Chair 
(Immediate Past President) 
Brigham Young University 
1130 HBLL, PO Box 26877 
Provo, UT 84602-6877 
(801) 422-5821 
gordon_daines@byu.edu 
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CIMA 2006 ANNUAL MEETING 

OGDEN, UTAH 
MAY 11-12, 2006 

 
Thursday, May 11 
1:00pm-5:00 pm 

 
PRE-CONFERENCE WORKSHOP 
 
Title: “The Digital Imperative: Is It for Everyone?” 
Speakers: Jessica Branco, University of Denver; Greg Co-
lati, University of Denver; Todd Welch, Northern Arizona 
University 
Panel Members: Janet Seegmiller, Southern Utah Univer-
sity; Michael Toy, Salt Lake Community College; Michael 
Freeman, Utah Valley State College;David Hales, Westmin-
ster College 
Description and Who Should Register:  
Small repositories with small budgets, large repositories with 
small budgets, people with special projects; those with no 
experience, limited experience or bad experience with digiti-
zation; technophobes and technophiles; those who feel shut 
out, left behind or just plain fed up.  In other words, there is 
something here for everyone given by experts who have 
been there, done that, and care about results. 
Registration Limited to 40  
Registration Fee: $45.00 (Includes CIMA reception) 
Location: Weber State University, Stewart Library 
5:30 pm-7:00 pm 
 
RECEPTION 

 
Weber State University, Stewart Library, free to all Pre-
conference and CIMA annual meeting attendees 
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Complimentary transportation from the Marriot Hotel 
to campus 
 

Friday, May 12, 2006 
 
CIMA ANNUAL MEETING 
Location: Weber State University 
Early Registration Fee deadline April 21, 2006 
CIMA member: $95.00 
Non-member: $105.00 
Registration Fee: April 22-May 12 
CIMA member: $105.00 
Non-member: $115.00 
 

7:30 - 8:30am 
 
Registration/Continental Breakfast 
Complimentary Transportation to and from Marriott Hotel 
Departures at 7:15 am and 7:45 am 
 

8:30 - 9:00 am 
 
CIMA Annual Business Meeting 
 

9:00 - 10:00 am 
 
Opening Plenary Session 
Keynote Speaker: Richard Pearce Moses, President of 
SAA Arizona State Archives, Library and Public Records 
Title: “The Perfect and the Possible: Becoming a Digital Ar-
chivist” 
 

10:00 – 10:15am 
 
Break  
 

10:15 – 11:45 am 
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Session # 1:  In the Wake of the Gulf Coast Hurricanes 
Speaker: Randy Silverman, University of Utah 
Title: “Mississippi” 
Speaker: Vince Murray, Arizona Historical Research 
Title: “Louisiana” 
 
Session #2: Ethical Collecting 
Chair: Melanie Sturgeon, Arizona State Archives, Library 
and Public Records 
Speaker: John Murphy, Brigham Young University 
Title: “SAA and the Committee on Ethics and Personal Con-
duct” 
Speaker: Stephen J. Hussman, New Mexico State University 
Title: "Legacy Issues and the Archivist: Case Studies in 
Ethical and Professional Conduct" 
Speaker: D. Claudia Thompson, American Heritage Center, 
University of Wyoming 
Title: "But You Promised! The Ethics of De-accessioning" 
Speaker: Kenton Jaehnig, American Heritage Center, Uni-
versity of Wyoming 
Title: "Ethical Issues in Processing Political and Diplomatic 
Collections: The Thomas Stroock Papers" 
 
Session #3: World War II: A View from the West 
Chair: Roy Webb, University of Utah 
Speaker: Alan Kent Powell, Utah State Historical Society 
Title: "Prisoners of War in Utah" 
Speaker: Jason Hardy, American West Center, University of 
Utah 
Title: "Saving the Legacy: University of Utah World War II 
Veteran Oral History Program" 
Speaker: Chuck Hibbard, Fort Douglas Museum 
Title: “Fort Douglas: Its Beginnings, Indian Wars, and World 
War II” 
 

11:45am – 1:15pm 
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Luncheon 
Guest Speaker: Peter Goss, Professor of Architectural His-
tory, University of Utah 
Title: “Archives I Have Known and Loved” 
 

1:15- 2:45pm 
 
Session #4: The Politics of Political Papers 
Chair: Linda Whitaker, Arizona Historical Foundation 
Speaker: Charlotte Walters, University of New Mexico 
Title: “From Benign Neglect to Dynamic Confrontation: Cre-
ating a Political Archives Program” 
Speaker: Alan Haeberle, Washington DC, Office of Senator 
Orrin Hatch 
Title: “A View from the Hill: Preparing Senate Papers for 
Deposit” 
Speaker: Karen Kearns, Idaho State University 
Title: “Big Collections, Small Repositories: Strategies for 
Coping” 
Speaker: Linda Whitaker 
Title:  “How Love (Almost) Killed the Goldwater Papers” 
 
Session #5:  Personal Identity and Cultural Preserva-
tion: The Role of Archivists 
Chair: Walter Jones, University of Utah 
Speaker: Lorraine Crouse, University of Utah 
Title: "Preserving the Visual History of Salt Lake City's Ja-
pan Town" 
Speaker: Eileen Hallet Stone, Utah Humanities Council Road 
Scholar 
Title: "Preserving Family History: How to Remember Mama" 
Speaker: Ed Buendia, University of Utah 
Title:  "The Life and Times of Salt Lake City's East Side and 
West Side Constructs: An Archival Search for Historical 
Knowledge" 
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Session #6: Institutional Archives: Working from 
Within 
Chair: Brad Cole, Utah State UniversitySpeaker:  Jeff 
Anderson, LDS Archives 
Title: “Documenting the LDS Church in Finland” 
Speaker: Kirk Baddley, University of Utah 
Title: “Writing the History of the University of Utah” 
Speaker: Russ Taylor, Brigham Young University 
Title: “The Princes and Princesses of Serendip: Archivists as 
Discoverers, Promoters, and -- alas -- Authors" 
 

2:45 – 3:00pm 
 
Break 
 

3:00 – 4:30pm 
 
Session #7: "Basics of Video Preservation on a Shoe-
string Budget: A Sneak Preview of an SAA Session" 
Speaker: Tawnya Mosier, University of Utah 
Session #8 The Archivist as Historian and User 
Chair: Gordon Daines, Brigham Young University 
Speaker: Melanie Sturgeon, Arizona State Archives, Library 
and Public Records 
Title: "Understanding Complex Connections" 
Speaker: Dan Davis, Utah State University 
Title: “Information Professionals or Gatekeepers of ‘Old 
Stuff’?” 
Speaker: Christine Marin, Arizona State University 
Title: “Using Mexican-American Primary Sources for a Doc-
toral Thesis” 
Speaker: Peter Michel, University of Nevada, Las Vegas 
Title: "Historian to Archivist: the Consequences of Training" 
 

4:45 pm 
Departure for Hotel 
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